(914) 421-1200 • Fax (914) 684-6554

Box 69. Gedney Station White Plains, New York 10605

BY FAX: 212-696-4287 BY MAIL

March 7, 1996

**Editors** New York Law Journal 345 Park Avenue South New York, New York 10010

Dear Editors:

BRAVO! on publication of "the Duckman transcripts"--which we take to be your prompt response to the Center's February 27, 1996 letter to Mayor Giuliani, copies of which were faxed to Gary Spencer and Matt Goldstein last Thursday and to the Law Journal editors on Friday.

Shouldn't the public be informed of that ground-breaking letter-which not only <u>directly</u> "takes on" the Mayor--as well as the Governor and Brooklyn District Attorney--for <u>deliberately</u> misrepresenting the transcript, but which was written and sent at a time when no one was paying attention to the transcript, except for purposes of pillorying Judge Duckman.

Therefore, please consider this fax as a request that our February 27, 1996 letter be considered for publication -- either whole or in part.

Yet another copy is enclosed, for your convenience.

Thank you very much.

Yours for a quality judiciary,

ELENA RUTH SASSOWER, Coordinator

Elena Rux Soosor

Center for Judicial Accountability, Inc.

Enclosure